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Workington Town Council
Town Hall, Oxford Street, Workington, Cumbria CA14 2RS

Telephone: 01900 702986

Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Tuesday 20 July 2021 at 7pm at the WTC Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.
	Cllr C Armstrong
	Present

	Cllr J Hunter
	Apologies

	Cllr G Glaister
	Apologies 

	Cllr H Harrington
	Present

	Cllr J King 
	Apologies

	Cllr J Kirkbride 
	Present

	Cllr B Sansom 
	Apologies

	Cllr P Scott (chair)
	Present

	Cllr S Stoddart (vice chair)
	Present

	Cllr P Poole
	Apologies – isolating 


In attendance: Town Clerk of Workington Town Council.
FG21.37
Apologies

Apologies were received and accepted as being for approved reasons under the terms of the Local Government Act 1972, s85, from Cllr Blain Sansom, and Cllr Sean Melton. 
FG21.38
Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
FG21.39
Exclusion of Press and Public (Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960)

The Committee resolved to exclude the press and the public from item 10 on the agenda, as it pertains to an employment matter.

FG21.40
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Committee received the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 25th March 2021 and Tuesday 25th May 2021. 

Resolved: To affirm the minutes of 25th March 2021 and 25th May 2021 as a true record. 

FG21.41.    Live Streaming of Council Meetings
Committee received a report on live streaming of the council’s meetings from Cllr P Scott.

· First Option is to purchase a microphone-based system, to allow all councillors to speak at meetings. This is at a cost of £5,000.00. (inc. VAT)
· Second Option there are a number of DIY options using either laptops or/and mobile phones with minimal costs.

After a discussion it was decided to present both ideas to Full Council with the recommendation that, as a budget for the first option will be required to be included in the 2022-2023 precept, that the council trials the second option until either a suitable method is found or it is found necessary to adopt Option One.

Resolved: To present Option One and Two to Full Council.
FG21.42.
Schedule of Payment
To receive and note the Schedule of Payments for May 2021 to June 2021.
Discussion

HH concerned with the high price of payments for skip hire. (unfortunately, this is the cost of skip hire, however if anyone can recommend an alternative that will save money please contact THE Town Clerk).
HH concerned at the cost of site scans. (site scans have been essential for the planned installation of the two monuments.)
JK questioned the variation in payments for water to different allotments. (the difference is a combination of different water supplies – pipe and water butt – and a leak at one of the allotments)
JK concerned that we have exceeded our budget for Christmas lights. (the budget for the Christmas lights shows a spend of £57,000.00 with a budget of £50,000.00, however the spend includes VAT, which as a local council we do not pay, therefore we will claim the VAT amount back and this will bring the actual spend to just over £48,577.00
Resolved: To note the Schedule of Payments for May 2021 to June 2021.

FG21.43.
   Bank Reconciliation Statement

To receive and note the Bank Reconciliation Statement as at 30 June 2021.
Resolved: To note the Bank Reconciliation Statement as at 30 June 2021.

Resolution: To commend Judith Atherton (finance officer) on her outstanding efforts and extemporary work. 
FG21.44.
   Budget Monitoring Statement

To receive and note a report on the Budget Monitoring Statement to 30 June 2021.
Discussion

JK - what we had spent our IT budget on? (Laptops for staff whilst working from home)

JK – why is the Civic Function budget (£1,000.00)? (The Mayors charity is banked with Cumberland, however it is difficult to access this as the bank require in-person withdraws only, hence the funds have been allocated to Civic Funds and will be replenished when the Mayors charity funds can be accessed). 
HH – what will the Website and Newsletter budget be spent on? (Updating the existing website).

HH – what are the plans for Youth Provision budget? (Plans to hold events with ‘active Cumbria’ across the summer holidays).

PS – contact organisations to provide invoices for our contributions (CAB, Museums and Theatres).

Resolved: To note the Budget Monitoring Statement to 30 June 2021.
Resolved: To contact organisation to provide invoices for our contributions.
FG21.45.
Defibrillator
Committee received a report on the progress of the purchase of two defibrillators, one for Stainburn and on for princess Street

Investigation has shown that the LIFEPACK CR2 is the most recommended defibrillator, it comes with a cabinet. It is serviced by NW Ambulance and costs £1,395.00 each (inc. installation).

Resolved: To spend no more than £1,500.00 on each defibrillator.
FG21.46
Mayors Bench.
To committee received a report that the Mayoral bench will be sited at the new Nightingale Monument. 
Resolved: To note the report.

FG21.47.
WTC Payment Solution
To committee received a report noting that WTC staff are currently paying for items required by the council and are being reimbursed through expenses claim forms. In order to move forward WTC requires an alternative method of payment.
WTC Standing Orders do not allow for a credit card.

Resolved: To consider changing current standing orders to allow for a form of alternative payment.

Resolved: To approach CALC to review current Standing Orders..

Resolved: To ensure all store cards (for our frequently used stores) are up-to-date..

FG21.48.       Employment Issues

The Committee resolved to exclude the press and the public from this item (Item 13 of agenda - Employment Issues) as it pertains to an employment matter.
Meeting closed: The meeting closed at 20.37
N.B. For the purposes of these minutes the term Resolved refers to the committees promise to take this issue to WTC Full Council meetings.

